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September 21, 2020 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 

 
 

Silver Lake Park Dry Hydrant Construction and Temporary Boat Launch Closure 
 
The boat launch at Silver Lake Park will be closed September 28, 2020 through October 9, 2020 during 
construction of a new dry hydrant in the vicinity of the boat launch.  
 
In addition to the closed boat launch, expect the following during construction work hours (Monday – 
Friday, 7:00am – 7:00pm): 

• Temporary road closures 

• Heavy equipment traffic 

• Construction noise and vibration 

• Flaggers on-site when necessary to ensure worker and visitor safety  

• Limited parking 
 
Boaters are advised an alternative boat launch is available at the Washington Department of Fish & 
Wildlife (WDFW) facility at the north end of Silver Lake (Exit Park, turn Right on Silver Lake Road, head 
north for 1.3 mils. Turn Right on Camp Black Mountain Road, continue for 1,000 feet.). A Discover Pass is 
required for use of the WDFW boat launch. 

 

 
  
For more information, please contact Whatcom County Parks & Recreation at 360-778-5850 

 


